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May 12, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a supplemental ordinance to support the PacMed Building Rehabilitation project managed by the State of Washington. This ordinance provides a total of $250,000 in supplemental appropriation to the 2015/2016 budget in the Internal Support appropriation unit.  
The transfer is funded by the “Pacific Tower Capital Construction Contribution” reserve in the 2015/2016 Adopted General Fund Financial Plan. This reserve was added to the financial plan during the Council review phase of the 2015/2106 biennial budget process. A lump sum, one-time transfer will be made to the Washington State Department of Commerce after this appropriation is approved.  
The renovation of the PacMed Center supports King County’s Health and Human Potential strategy by preparing the building to accommodate Seattle Central College health-care programs, as well as social-service nonprofits that will serve the community.  

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
